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September 10, 2017 

WELCOME TO THE HOUSE OF THE LORD 

We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus.  We are honored with your 

presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are invited to join us 

regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you leave today 

and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete one 

of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and 

fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark the 

beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer and inward 

reflection as we begin our worship. 

 

Children are welcome at our worship services. However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger (near the piano accessible from the hallway). It is not staffed during 

this service but has a speaker that will allow you to listen to the service. You 

are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a noisy child; 

it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need assistance.  

Children’s activity pages for ages 3-6 and 7-12 are available in the entryway. 

 

 



SERVING YOU 

Pastor  Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Colleen Schulze, Bryson Skaar 

Choir Director Terry Garvin 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants for September 10, 2017 

Greeter Abele Family 

Ushers Joe & Janette Payne w/ Karen Motlok 

Reader Brande Grassel 

Children’s Message  Rob Schulze 

Flowers  Gutbrod/Sahnow 

Fellowship Hosts Rally Day Assistants 

Audio Visual  Jonathon Holroyd 

Kitchen Cleaner  

Serving you September 17, 2017 

Greeter  Maggie Baker 

Ushers  Margaret Phillpott & Janet Randall  

Reader  Brad Hellesto 

Children’s Message  Brad Hellesto 

Flowers  Jan Skaar 

Fellowship Hosts  Bill & Peggy Krueger 

Audio Visual  Jonathon Holroyd 

Kitchen Cleaner 

 



CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK OF SEPT. 10 

TODAY – 9/10   9:45 AM  Sunday School (EVERYONE) 

     11:00 AM  Worship 

     12:00 PM  Rally Day BBQ & Games 

TUESDAY – 9/12  12:00 PM  Rotary Luncheon 

WEDNESDAY – 9/13  7:00 AM  Eat, Chat, Pray 

     4:00 PM  Elder’s Meeting 

THURSDAY – 9/14  7:00 AM  Men @ Imagine Coffee 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

TODAY Sunday School will resume at 9:45 AM followed by worship at 

11:00 AM ending in a fun Rally Day BBQ and celebration!  This is a 

great time to get the kids reacquainted.   

September 19 @ 9:00 AM The Women’s Bible study will begin.  Mid-Valley 

Women of Christ along with Hope 107.9 are sponsoring this study by Lysa 

TerKeurst, titled “Finding I AM”.  She describes this as “A study of the Gospel 

of John and the seven ‘I AM’ statements of Jesus”.  Join us in the fellowship 

hall for this incredible learning opportunity. 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

MONDAY – OFFICE CLOSED 

Tuesday – Pastor at Circuit Meeting 

Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Thursday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
 



September 22 @ 5:45 PM, Corvallis Baptist Church on 9th & Monroe will be 

holding their 13th Annual Harvest of Hope Auction in benefit of Compassion 

Ministries.  You can RSVP to jrinkin@comcast.net.  Cost is $10 pp, $30 for a 

family of 4.     

October 7th Men’s Breakfast & Bible Study will be resume at 8:30 AM.  All 

men and young men are invited to come!  Please contact Oscar with any 

questions.  

HELPING HANDS 

Elaine S. is still collecting small toys (new or gently used), stickers and other 

small items that elementary school teachers can use in their treasure boxes as 

rewards for the kids that make that extra effort.  Help out the Teachers in the 

Philomath Community create a special and positive atmosphere for these 

little people just getting started in life.  Please see Peace Progress Newsletter 

for a full list of ideas.  
 


